February 7, 2018

Marcia Helentjaris 1521 Mary Lane Celina, Ohio 45822

Tim Buschur, Tri Star Director 585 E. Livingston St. Celina, Ohio 45822

Please accept this letter as notification of my resignation with the Celina School District. I have enjoyed my time at Tri Star Career Compact and believe passionately in our mission to provide career technical training to students in our nine districts.

I plan to retire May 31, 2018. I began my service to the district as a substitute teacher for Tri Star Career Compact Adult Division in 1986 and moved to full time in 1987.

There have been many changes in career technical education over the years and now, Tri Star is FINALLY going to be housed under one roof!

I cannot begin to express my gratitude for the opportunity to be a part of career technical education in Auglaize and Mercer Counties and know there are so many positive years ahead for our students and community.

Respectfully Yours,

Marcia Helentjaris, Tri Star Career Compact Career Development Coordinator

Marcia Helentjaris